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PENDLE AGEING WELL ACTION PLANS 
 

 
PURPOSE OF REPORT 
To inform the Panel of the recently developed ‘Pendle Older People’ Action Plan.   
 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
(1) That the Panel approve Pendle’s Older Peoples Plan and the council’s role in the 

delivery of this plan.   
  
(2)           That progress on the Council’s actions is reported annually to the Health & Social care                                                 

Scrutiny Panel.   
 

REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
(1) To contribute to the delivery of the council’s strategic objective (Strong Communities) and 

demonstrate the council’s commitment to supporting Lancashire’s Ageing Well 
objectives.  

  

 
ISSUE 
 
Lancashire’s Health & Wellbeing Strategy, as developed by Lancashire’s Health & Wellbeing 
Board, consists of 3 key areas, these being: 
 

 Starting Well 

 Living Well 

 Ageing Well 
 
Pendle’s Older People’s Action Plan and Pendle Dementia Alliance Action Plan (considered by 
SMT in March 16) both outline our contribution to the Ageing Well component. This report now 
informs the Health & Social Care Scrutiny Panel on the Pendle Older People’s Action Plan. 
 
Pendle’s Older People Plan 
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The original Pendle Older People Plan was instigated by the former Pendle Partnership and 
performance managed through this arrangement. With the demise of the LSP, Pendle Seniors 
Group (PSG) oversaw progress of the 2012-15 plan, which was approved by the Executive in 
2012.  
 
In the absence of the LSP, PSG instigated discussions with the council in 2015 about the plan’s 
future, which they were keen to see continue, and potential future governance arrangements. This 
view was also supported by the council’s Older People’s Champion. PSG agreed to retain overall 
lead for the plan but requested support from the council in revising and streamlining it.   
 
The revised plan (Appendix 1) captures a range of partner actions, including a number of Council 
actions. There are no additional resource implications for the council as the actions reflect existing 
activity captured in the Service Plans, but with a particular focus on older people. 
 
Although the plan is now driven by PSG, it is important that the council’s actions are monitored and 
managed effectively. It is thus proposed that:  

 Progress on the Council’s actions is reported annually to the Health & Social Care 
Scrutiny Panel. 

 Quarterly updates on the Council’s actions are reported to PSG as part of their overall 
performance management role. 
 

 
APPENDICES 
 
Appendix 1- Pendle’s Older People’s Plan 
 
LIST OF BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
N/A 


